District:  Cherwell
Application no: 17/00007/DISC
Proposal: Discharge of Condition 5, travel Plan, of 16/01545/F
Location: Buildings 103 and 315 Camp Road, Heyford Park
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Detailed comments

[bookmark: _GoBack]The covering letter dated 10th January 2017 states that “…for planning application purposes the changes in uses for Buildings 315 and 103 would be covered by the existing Commercial Travel Plan, as neither the proposed B8 storage nor the Heritage Centre would have more than 250 members of staff.”  The County agrees that that the activities in Buildings 103 and 315 will be covered by the overarching Commercial Travel Plan (CTP) for Heyford Park.  However the CTP requires further improvement before it can be accepted as being fit for its intended purpose.

The CTP for Heyford Park was first submitted in November 2014 and the County has since commented in detail on improvements required.  This has included a meeting between the County’s Travel Plan team and the developer’s consultant in February 2017 during which further improvements were identified.  These included the inclusion of updated survey results, action tables and smart targets.  The County can not recommend discharge of this condition until an improved Commercial Travel Plan is received for review.

Officer’s Name	:	Chris Nichols                  
Officer’s Title	:	Transport Development Control                      
Date			:	10 February 2017

